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Campus Budget Team Notes 
Thursday May 05, 2005

ACR

Time : 1:00 – 2:30

1.
Burning Issues


Apprehension was voiced over the closure of the instructional/makeup testing center. The immediate concern was for the summer quarter. This issue had been brought to the I-PBT, Deans’, VP Instruction and VP Student Services’ attention. It was reported that there would be a direct negative impact to students and this would possibly impact enrollment.  One of the ideas suggested for a long-term solution was to integrate this service into the main testing office. 

2.
Approval of Notes from April 21, 2005
Handout #1
The notes were approved with one minor change.

3. 
Reprographics 1c Fee Increase Proposal

 

J. Hawk recapped the discussion from the last meeting. As requested at the last meeting, she distributed a handout that showed the amounts that divisions were presently spending at the Print Shop and noted that the additional 1c would approximate a $12k increase across all the divisions. She asked for this item to be approved for recommendation to College Council. 

It was reported that this proposed increase had been discussed at the Deans’ meeting and the consensus was to look at alternative solutions. 

There was a discussion on whether the college’s money should be spent off-campus and on the impact of not increasing the copy fee. 

J. Hawk reminded the members that the Print Shop had already laid-off  classified staff, were sharing some administrative costs with another department, and had reduced the manager’s salary. In addition, further drastic measures were under review to make the department self-supporting i.e.  closing the off-set lithography, moving from 12 to 11  months, relocating the department, etc. 

It was agreed that this item be taken back to the governance groups for a more in-depth discussion and then be bought back for action.

4.
Lottery Funds

  

D. Mitchell requested some clarification on the lottery funds. J. Hawk passed out a handout that defined the state law on the use of these funds. She also passed out a handout outlining the allocations for the past years and the present amount in the fund. The total in the account was approx. $594k, with $294k allocated to Measure E. There was a discussion on the allocation of the money and how the money could be used. C. Espinosa-Pieb has taken over the administration of this area from Allen Frische and is reviewing the allocation process. At present, allocations are based on the previous year’s figures.  

There was a question of whether Measure E dollars could replace Lottery money as it is less restricted. 

J. Hawk reported that it maybe possible to swap the present $294k of Measure E held funds with instructional equipment dollars. 

The team suggested that the college evaluate the lottery dollar allocations and use and put in place an allocation process to ensure the dollars are being use effectively. 

5.
3rd Quarter Budget Report

B. Slater passed out a handout showing budget, revised, actual, and projection figures for FY 04-05.  B. Slater reviewed the worksheet and explained it to the members. In summary, if all the projections of revenues and expenses held, the district would have an  “undesignated” ending balance of about $730,000. It was also noted that “The largest variables will continue to be the final determination by the State for the “deficit factor”, the part time faculty final costs, and a host of other items which could cause some variations from these estimates.”

6.
Measure E Update


Time restrictions prevented this item being discussed.

